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8th February 2025 
 
BSE Limited 
Listing Department 
Dalal Street, Mumbai 400 001 
Scrip Code: 532432 

National Stock Exchange of India Ltd 
Exchange Plaza, C-1 Block G, Bandra Kurla 
Complex, Bandra East, Mumbai- 400051 
Scrip Code: UNITDSPR 

 
Dear Sirs, 
 
Sub: Disclosure under Regulation 30 of the Securities and Exchange Board of India (Listing 
Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) Regulations, 2015 
 
In relation to the captioned subject, please take on record the disclosure enclosed as Annexure 1, 
with respect to a market rumour regarding factory operations at our manufacturing unit located at 
G.T. Road West, Bardhaman Dist., Asansol – 713304, West Bengal (“Unit”). 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
For United Spirits Limited 
 
 
 
Sudhir Gaonkar 
Assistant Company Secretary 
 
Encl: as above 
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United Spirits Limited 
 

Annexure 1 
 

CLARIFICATION REGARDING MARKET RUMOUR 
 

 
The Company on 7th February 2025 (around 11.00 AM) noticed media reports circulating rumours 
regarding closure of factory operations at the Unit. The company wishes to clarify that the Unit 
has been operational for approximately 160 years playing a crucial role in the region’s industrial 
landscape. Over the years, the Unit has experienced significant challenges including evolving 
market dynamics and aging infrastructure. In light of these challenges, the company is currently 
reviewing its internal business strategies, and no decisions have been made as of now. As part of 
this process, although there is currently no production activity, other essential activities including 
regular maintenance of plant and machinery and housekeeping of the entire Unit, are being carried 
out in compliance with applicable regulatory requirements. Furthermore, the company wants to 
emphasize that it remains committed to the welfare of its workers and continues to provide wages 
during this period. Any decisions regarding the future of the Unit will be made in compliance with 
legal obligations, with careful consideration of the best interests and well-being of its workforce. 
This disclosure is being made in accordance with Regulation 30(11) of the SEBI (Listing 
Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) Regulations, 2015. 
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